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Sun City Hilton Head Computer Club 

 

Minutes of the General Meeting 
September 20, 2018 beginning at 3:00 PM 

 
Opening Remarks:   Mark Davis 
With the onset of Fall it is time to put the Computer Club in full throttle 
and move forward at full speed.  Welcome back everyone ‑I hope you had 
an enjoyable and productive summer.  As for us, our Summer Lecture 
Series was a great success due to the work of our Education Committee 
headed by Debbie Dennis.  Since last we met we have replaced all of the 
PCs in the Classroom and Wes Reutter, Monitor Chair, worked with the 
Woodcrafters to produce three sets of beautifully stained units to create 
12 carrels in the Open Room. Yes, those are carrels and not corrals as 
stated in my June newsletter.  Dictionary is not my middle name! 
 
As we did last Winter, I would like to take this moment to recognize our 
September Volunteer of the Month,  Pat   Lindvall  would you please step up 
to the lectern with me.  If you have not done so yet this month, please 
take the time to go to our club website at   www.SunCityCC.org  and read 
Pat’s bio and contributions to our club.  Pat has been our Social Chair for 
numerous years establishing the date and location of our Holiday Party in 
late November to early December, finding an amazing catering service 
through USC Bluffton, and organizing volunteers to help with decorations 
and other duties.  Pat then turns immediately to organizing our Volunteer 
Party in the Spring with just as much enthusiasm and dedication.  Each 
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year that Pat has been involved both of these parties have been a great 
success.  Pat it is my honor to present you with this Certificate and 
Volunteer of the Month Tumbler for your service to the Computer Club. 
Thank you! 
 
It seems that each year we have a couple of individuals that either step 
away from a long run of service to the club or relocate to another 
location away from Sun City.  This year is no except.  I would like to 
recognize one person that is with us and another that could not make the 
meeting since she is living in the mountains of North Carolina.  The latter 
is Norma Stewart.  Norma has served our club in a variety of positions, 
most recently as Secretary for the Club. To recognize her dedication and 
contributions I will be sending her a card signed by the members of our 
board along with a gift certificate to help her with settling into her new 
home. 
 
The second individual is Bill Dreyer.  Bill would you please make your way 
up to the front of the room.  Bill was one of our two Rasmussen Award 
recipients in 2017, the highest honor awarded by our club for service and 
contributions.  At this time Bill is taking up more volunteer 
responsibilities with his church and while he will still be a member of our 
club he will be stepping aside from responsibilities involving our club. Bill 
it is my honor to present you with this small gift to recognize the years 
and hundreds of hours of dedication to keeping our Open Room covered 
by monitors in days gone by!  Thank you for all the time and energy you 
have given to our club!  We also want to thank you for finding Wes 
Reutter as you replacement two years or so ago.  It was Wes’s idea that 
we recognize you at this meeting. Thanks again Bill.  Your church is 
fortunate to have you in there congregation.  
 
With that let’s find out how our club is doing Financially. Carol would you 
please come forward and take over?  Thanks 
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Committee Reports  

 
Treasurer: Carol Treanor  
Current balances include $26,187 in the checking account and $20, 947 in 
our CD, for total assets of $47,134.  Significant items since our last 
membership meeting in April include the addition of income of $5,539 
and expenses of $18,027 which covered the cost of replacing the 
computers in the classroom ($8,584), our volunteer party in May ($4,097), 
printing supplies ($1,043), and new furniture for the open room ( $2,856). 
 
Election:  Juli Yale, Catherine Tracy, Honey Burt   
We are in the process of developing a board for the 2019 year.  If you 
have any interest in being a member of the board please contact one of 
us. 

 
Membership:  Brian Gilroy 
Membership renewal season is upon us and over 1,100 members have 
already renewed online.   An up‑to‑date list of those who have renewed 
on‑line will be available for reference purposes on the day of the Club 
Fair.   

 
Monitors: Wes Reutter 
Monitors have averaged 150 hr of service during the summer months. 
Thanks to Chuck Cameron we now can track the number of people who 
use the rooms. In August we had 788 members come to use the rooms and 
we have had nearly 250 people so far in September. 
 
Education: Debbie Dennis 

● Summer Lecture Series #1 - June 18th-28th   98 / 115  (85%) 
● Summer Lecture Series #2- July/August 2018  477 / 506 (94%) 
● New Session Starts on Monday, Registration started today @ 1 PM 

○ Number of Classes over 30 Number of Seats about 580  
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● Registration started today at 1:00 p.m.; we have 30 classes 

for September and October 
 
Programs: Debbie Dennis 

● October 2018‑Beaufort County Government RE Website  
● November 2018‑Jeff Glazer TOPIC TBA 
● No Meeting in December‑Save the Date for our Holiday Party on 

November 29th Pinckney Hall Ballroom  5‑7:30 pm 
 
Presentation by SGT Danny Allen, Beaufort County Sheriff Crime 
Prevention Liaison on Different Ways Beaufort County Connects with the 
Community, and Different Frauds and Scams. 
 
 
Adjourned at: 4:20 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Brenda Sommerfeld, Secretary 
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Financials as of 9/19/18 


